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3ÅÐÔÅÍÂÅÒ ςπςς 

As part of our discussions about the CAT results and in response to 

parishioners' comments in general, the Worship & Music Committee and 

the Congregation Council have approved a 3 -4 month trial of a change in 

our Sunday morning schedule.  

 

The CAT results revealed that most people like the 8:30 am start for the 

first service (there were a few who would like a slightly later start time 

such as 9, and a couple who requested an 8am start, but the vast majority 

felt the 8:30 start was ideal).  In contrast, a majority of respondents felt 

11am was too late for a worship service. Another consideration for the 

proposed change is to condense the morning to promote ease in 

attendance at Christian Education and fellowship time.  

 

Beginning Sunday September 11th, the Sunday morning schedule will 

be as follows:  

 

8:30 am Contemporary Worship  

9:15 am Fellowship  

9:30 -10:15 am Christian Education (Sunday school, Confirmation Class, 

Adult Education)  

10:30 am Traditional Worship  

 

**Nursery Care Resumes on September 11th.  
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0ÒÏÇÒÅÓÓÉÖÅ $ÉÎÎÅÒ 

Jeff & Jen D. 

Don & Linda D.  

Ric & Nancy G.  

Derek & Laura H.  

Kevin & Susan H.  

John & Evy H.  

Paul & Lynne H.  

Gary & Melissa M.  

 

3ÅÐÔÅÍÂÅÒ !ÎÎÉÖÅÒÓÁÒÉÅÓ 
Bill & Barbara N.  

Dan & Christine S.  

Steve & Carla T.  

Brent & Melissa W.  
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                                                          о O U R  R E D E E M E RõS V O I C E 

Remember in your Prayers:  Carmela Louise, Mark, Mary Ellen, 

Sheila, Tina, Stephen and Suzy B., Judy C., Dave D. (Donõs father), Ted 

J., Fran K., Robin M., Cindy M., Jon P., Family of Patty A., Family of 

Rita G., Family of John M., Emily M. and her mother, Family of Dottie 

W., those homebound, in nursing homes, recovering and/or taking 

treatments, those serving our country both home and abroad, those 

who face difficult situations or problems, and those who are hurting or 

struggling or have lost loved ones.  

 

Prayer requests can be made by emailing Alice Wuschke at 

alwuschke@gmail.com .  Names will remain on the list for three months, 

unless otherwise indicated. Requests must be resubmitted to continue an 

additional three months.  

We are gathering at Centenary Methodist Church, Attleboro on September  

17th to prepare a meal for the food insecure. Please sign up on the bulletin  

board.  

3ÏÃÉÁÌ -ÉÎÉÓÔÒÙ .Å×Óɂ&ÏÏÄ Îȭ &ÒÉÅÎÄÓ 
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&ÒÏÍ ÔÈÅ 0ÁÓÔÏÒȭÓ $ÅÓË 

PRACTICE 

 

The beginning of the school year is full of energy and 

possibility. Even here at church, you only have to look 

through this newsletter to see the many activities that are 

planned and programs that will begin this month. At the same time, the start 

of a new school year can remind us of activities and events from the 

beginnings of other years.  

 

When I was in school, practices for our extra -curricular activities began even 

before the classes did. Coaches and teachers put my classmates and I 

through a lot of skill -building exercises ñrunning through musical scales, 

serving and spiking volleyballs into a wall, 20 seconds of continual layups for 

basketball, etc. The exercises varied based on the sport or skill, but the 

advice was always the same ñwork on this on your own, too. In addition to 

team practices, concerts, and games, we had more to do to keep our skills 

sharp.  

 

Iõve heard that little has changed. Coaches and teachers still encourage 

summer programs or workshops, running through scales and difficult 

musical passages, and other off -season or between -practice work.  

 

It makes me wonder what the faith equivalent might be. Church is sort of the 

whole -team practice of our faith lives. Church keeps us refreshed with the 

support of our teammates (other church members and friends) as well as 

grounded and accountable in our theological understandings. Itõs where we 

celebrate the Sacraments and hear reflections on the Word. But when church 

is over, what happens in our faith lives then? What is the spiritual version of 

shooting hoops or running basketball drills in the driveway the day after the 

game? 

 

Here are a few ideas Iõve heard or found that might help with faith 

development for those days at home between our Sunday worship practice.  

 

Celebration of Baptism Dinner ñGet out your baptismal candles and have 

dinner with friends or family with these on the table. Tell stories and look 

through other mementos --pictures, blankets, certificates --of your, your child/

Godchildõs, family memberõs, or friendõs baptism.  

 

 

 

                                                        п O U R  R E D E E M E RõS V O I C E 



 

 O U R  R E D E E M E RõS V O I C E 

A class for First Communion students will be offered on Saturday, September 

24, 4:00 -5:30 p.m. This class is for anyone ready to celebrate their First 

Communion. There are no age requirements. Parent/Guardian(s) of 

elementary -aged students will need to attend with their children.  

 

Please sign up on the bulletin board or by emailing or calling the church 

office to ensure we have enough materials available for everyone.  

&ÒÏÍ ÔÈÅ 0ÁÓÔÏÒȭÓ $ÅÓËɀ ÃÏÎÔÉÎÕÅÄ 
Pray Before Eating ñYou might be wondering why this is even on the list. Pray-

ing before a meal may seem simple, but it can become really significant when 

done regularly. Stop and give thanks to God for what God has given you. Then 

eat the food from Godõs creation that literally sustains your life. 

 

Spend Time in Godõs CreationñGo for a walk or take some quiet time by a win-

dow. Experience the world God made. If you have a creative side, pick some-

thing you see and write a reflection or paint a picture of it.  

 

Story Time ñUse a Childrenõs Bible or other faith book for bedtime stories or 

devotional time each evening. If possible, light your baptismal candle as a re-

minder to òlet your light shine.ó
1

 Making it a routine (light the candle, read the 

story, say a prayer, extinguish the candle) can also be helpful.  

 

Take Home Your Bulletin Insert ñNot sure where to begin reading the Bible? 

Take home your bulletin insert from church and review one reading each day. 

Talk about or journal through your thoughts about the reading. By the follow-

ing week, you will have read each passage twice.  

 

Make a Joyful Noise ñCreate a song or melody using the words of your favorite 

Bible verse! Not sure what verse to use? Take home your bulletin insert and 

pick one.  

 

Of course, this list is not all -inclusive. Hopefully, it will spark some ideas or 

variations of your own. Try something as a family or talk with your faith team-

mates at church and do something together ñlike organizing a service project 

or attending a conference. What else could you do to grow your faith on those 

days between church services?  

 

 1

Matthew 5:16a.  
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It looks like the replacement of the two shrubs to make room for some 

gardening by our Route 140 entrance sign was an excellent decision. In not a 

lot of time, we have a beautifully designed flower bed highlighting our Route 

140 entrance sign. But also have the best ever blooming geraniums 

welcoming all at our LCOR Church entrance.  

 

We are fortunate to have such an outcome which takes some real hands on 

support, and especially during such a dry summer so far.    

Thanks to Don and Marcia !!!  

"ÕÉÌÄÉÎÇ ÁÎÄ 'ÒÏÕÎÄÓɂ'ÁÒÄÅÎÉÎÇ 5ÐÄÁÔÅ 
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